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Fun of the Fair… 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
This term is quickly passing by us… 2 weeks to go until the end of summer term. 
 
Thank you all for attending our Sports and Family afternoon. I have put a video 
on Facebook highlighting some of the exciting games and sports events we did- 
I know the staff all had lots of fun too. The children were, as always, a credit to 
you all. I must say a huge thanks to all the staff and parent helpers- we couldn’t 
have done it without you! Many thanks to ‘Miss Totty’ who provided the table top 
games which were so much fun! Miss Totty made all of these games herself and 
I am sure you’ll agree they were amazing. She hires out garden games and 
turned up with a trailer full of wonderful games that she had created-it was so 
hard to choose! Thank you ever so much! For those of you who haven’t met 
‘Miss Totty’ she has been volunteering in Oaks class each week and has been 
an absolute asset to the team- we are so grateful for her ongoing support of 
Huxley CE Primary school. Miss Totty used to be a TA at the school so it is 
lovely to have her back with us helping out. Your hard work and dedication does 
not go unnoticed!  
 
An update on Andy- as many of you are aware, Andy had a fall at Sports Day. 
After a hospital visit, it turns out he has ACJ injury (where the collarbone meets 
the shoulder blade) and unfortunately will now be off work for up to 6 weeks- I 
am sure you will all join me in sending him our well wishes for a speedy recovery 
and we will miss him at our end of term events. Andy- no competitive staff sports 
races for you next year!  
 
This week sees our Year 6 go to the cathedral for their leavers service (this is 
children only). On Wednesday we have a special visitor to school for the 
children (I will be sending a separate message about this) and then Thursday 
we will be having a Ukrainian Dance Workshop day. On the 13th we have our 
new reception join us for their last transition visit – it was so lovely to see them 
join in on our sports day this week too!  
 
We also have some children having a trial day this week- you may have seen 
some new faces at the Family afternoon and some new visitors on that day too. 
I’m sure you will all welcome them to the ‘Huxley Family’ 
 
Leavers assembly- 19th- year 6 parents get priority reserved seating but we 
would like as many people as possible there to give our Year 6’s a wonderful 
‘send-off’. Please can you email admin@huxleyprimary.cheshire.sch.uk if you 
are attending and let us know how many seats you require so we can set up the 
right number of chairs and refreshments.  
 

Many thanks                Mrs Gourley 

 

 

 

 

 

DIARY DATES 2023 

11th July- School reports out/ SATs 
results day Y6  

12th July- Cathedral Leavers event 
(Y6 pupils only) 

12th July- Wellbeing Event for all 
children (don’t want to ruin the 
surprise with too much detail!)  

13th July- Ukrainian Dance 
Workshops 

13th July  Stay and play for New 
starters (Reception 23-24) 8.45-

11.45 

18th July- Year 6 to go to St Peters 
for a leavers service  

19th July –LEAVERS assembly- all 
welcome!  

20th- Last day of summer term for 
flexi’s 

20th Back up day for sports day 

21st July- Last day of summer term for 
full time pupils 2pm finish  

*These may later change, or new 
dates may be added-see messages 

or emails for updates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With God’s 

love we can fly 

mailto:admin@huxleyprimary.cheshire.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

Sports and Family Afternoon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


